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July 2021 

Dear Siblings in Christ,   

 As I begin my last month with First Presbyterian Church, 

Woodstock, I am filled with gratitude to have been called to serve 

alongside such amazing disciples. Through significant events, you have 

cared for each other, the church, and your community, with warmth 

and compassion. With incredible leadership from your Mission Study 

Team and Session, you embarked on bold adjustments to structure 

and ministry practice. You pledged to become a Matthew 25 

congregation and planted trees and lilies and made many more plans 

to make this a better planet on which to live. All the time, here and 

elsewhere, you gathered to sing and pray and learn and worship.  

 My last day as your pastor will be July 31st.  This is never easy for 

me and this time is certainly no exception.  I take the separation 

agreements very seriously and you know the drill.  While I hope to 

see you at the Farmers’ Market or the Library from time to time, I will 

not be involved in the life of the congregation.  This is important for 

you and your new pastor.  It is also necessary for me to move on to 

my next call.  Do know that I will always carry you in my heart and 

prayers.  

 I ask your forgiveness for what I have done that I should not have, 

for what I did not do well, and for what I have left undone.  Thank you 

for being a people full of grace.   

 As I begin my last month with you I am also filled with such 

optimism.  I am confident that your ministry with Rev. Corbin will be 

rich and wonderful. I am so excited to think of the places you will go! 

 It has been an enormous privilege to minister for a time with you.  

Thank you for a lovely journey full of good conversation, delicious 

food, great music, and excellent 4-square.  My heart is filled with joy as 

I envision the future to which God is calling this beautiful 

congregation. May God bless you so that you can be a blessing to the 

world.  

With love,  

Pastor Cindy 
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Gone Fishin’ - Men’s Bible Study  

The Men’s Saturday Morning Bible Study is taking a summer sabbatical.  Contact Dave 

Davis at ddavis@ameritech.net  if you wish to join the study when it resumes in the fall.  

All are welcome to join with us during this time of learning, understanding, and 

fellowship, as in faith that God is in charge and by the grace of God, we will experience 

His love in right relationship with Him through His son Jesus. 

 

Lectionary Bible Study 

Wednesdays at 7:30 a.m. 

The group is meeting virtually using Zoom.  We select a single reading from the Common Lectionary and take 

turns leading the discussion.  Join us for lively discussion, thoughtful readings and good fellowship. Contact Velma 

Downes to be added to the mailing list or for more information at  vmdownes@gmail.com 

Earth Care Congregation Update 
This year, FPC Woodstock officially became an Earth Care Congregation.  We proudly 

display this designation from the PC(USA).  Several of the goals we set for 2021 have 

been accomplished.   

Goal: Plant at least one tree in memory/honor of baptism, birth, confirmation, or death.  

• Three flowering crabtrees have been planted in memory of Jane Dahm.  Thank you to 

the Dahm family and those who contributed memorial gifts in Jane’s name. 

Goal: Devote a Worship service to Earth Care.  

• Two of our services have focused gratitude for God’s good earth and how we might be better stewards of this 

gift.  

Goal:  Purchase Eco-palms for Palm Sunday (if in-person worship) 

• Our Palm Sunday worship could not be in-person so we did not order palms. Perhaps this can be a 2022 goal.  

In lieu of this goal, several people brought their Easter lilies back to the church to be planted at the entry of 

the building.  Thanks to several of our gardeners and CPJ for making this happen.  

Goal: Hold worship outdoors at least four times.  

• This proved harder than originally thought due to the weather.  We have already held 3 of 4 outside though.   

Goal: Incorporate earth care theme in Intergenerational VBS.   

• Our first intergenerational “VBS” event was held in June.  As part of the Earth Care message, the congregation 

traveled to the patio to talk about how we are to handle the earth.  

Goal: Encourage earth care habits monthly in newsletter/announcements/minute for mission at least nine times. 

• Thanks to the CPJ Committee, our monthly newsletter includes an Earth Care article to teach and encourage 

us.  

Watch for more good stewardship this the second 1/2 of 2021 as we work to accomplish the remaining 2021 

goals:  

 One more outdoor service 

 Host an Earth Care speaker 

 One outdoor spiritual activity. 

 Convert at least 1 pair of lights in Great Hall with LED bulbs.  

 Establish a battery recycling drop-off program at the church.  

 Use of some locally sourced food for at least two meals.  

 Explore garden options. 

mailto:ddavis@ameritech.net?subject=Men's%20Bible%20Study
mailto:vmdownes@gmail.com?subject=Wednesday%20Bible%20Study


 

 

 

Men’s Group/Bible Study 

    Dave Davis,  815-236-2815 

    ddavis@ameritech.net 

Wednesday Early Bible Study 

    Velma Downes, 815-245-4043 

    vmdownes@gmail.com 

Adult Spiritual Growth Groups 

    Chris Nejdl, 815-337-1070 

    canejdl@hotmail.com 

Hospitality Team 

    Cheryl Wormley, 815-519-7402 

    indepublisher@comcast.net 

Music Ministry 

   Christy Johanson/Bob Diss 

   815-382-5234 

   mom@babyjohanson.com 

No-Name Knitters 

    Kay Darby, 815-338-5002 

    kedarby@icloud.com 

T.L.C. (Tender Loving Care) 

    Mary Hill, 815-338-6051 

Meals-On-Wheels 

    Marla Norgard, 815-482-4855 

    marlanorgard01@gmail.com 

WACM Local Mission Team 

    Pat Morozink, 815-338-7769 

    pmorozink@yahoo.com 

Food Pantry 

    Joyce Maynard, 815-338-7265 

Fishing Mission 

    Bob Clark, 847-274-8247 

    robtmclark@aol.com 

N.O.W. Team  

(Nurture on Wednesdays) 

   Lee Nejdl — 815-546-1731 

   Katie Spaldon — 815-276-3410 

   Sue Epperson—224-293-2295 

   Mark Bundick—815-337-9068 

   Cheryl Wormley—815-519-7402 

   indepublisher@comcast.net 
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From Education and Spiritual Growth 

Confirming our Faith Together—Battery Recycling Box Creation 

The confirmation group (youth who have recently completed 6th, 7th, and 8th 

grades) are working to help our church meet its earth care goals. 

After worship on Sunday, July 11th, we will gather to create the battery recycling 

box, that we agreed to build as an earth care goal. Angie Boe will have the supplies 

and will guide us as we create a masterpiece to collect used batteries for recycling. 

Please let Angela Thuma know if you can attend ACThuma@SBCGlobal.net.  

Calling All 3rd, 4th, and 5th Graders 

All youth who have recently completed 3rd, 4th, and 5th grades are invited to an 

evening of pizza, games, and fun. 

On July 18th, from 5:00 to 6:30 p.m., we will meet at the church for pizza and 

games. We hope you can join in the fun. Friends are welcome. 

Please let Angela Thuma know if you are planning to join us. 

ACThuma@SBCGlobal.net.  

Congregational Life News 

First, don’t forget that you can join many FPC’ers at the Wednesday evening 

Woodstock City Band Concerts on the square.  Bring your chairs and maybe a 

picnic dinner, listen to some great music from great musicians, and enjoy some mid

-week fellowship.  On July 28, FPC will be the concert sponsor, selling ice cream 

treats as a fundraiser.  Make sure you’re there! 

After its successful June post-worship brunch, the NOW team repeats brunch on 

Sunday, July 11.  Join everyone for more great quiche, some French toast 

casserole, fruit cups, cereal, milk, juice and coffee on the patio!  The NOW team 

also is working on plans for Wednesday night dinners in the fall.  Keep an eye 

open for an announcement when those plans are set. 

The Hospitality Team continues to find ways to celebrate our 175th year in 

Woodstock.  Between July 19 and August 6, we will be hosting a history exhibit at 

the Woodstock Public Library.  Take a minute to stop by the library and look at 

some great old photos, documents and bulletins from our services and see what 

God has done with us over the decades.  Thanks to Sally Nelson, Marla Rigby and 

Mark Bundick for spearheading this display! 

Finally look for an announcement in the August newsletter for a series of small 

group “meet and greet” events where you can have an opportunity to get to know 

our new pastor, Rev. Eric Corbin.  You won’t want to miss out on one of these 

sessions! 

mailto:ddavis@ameritech.net?subject=Men's%20Group/Bible%20Study
mailto:vmdownes@gmail.com?subject=Wednesday%20Bible%20Study
mailto:canejdl@hotmail.com?subject=Adult%20Spirtual%20Growth%20Groups
mailto:indepublisher@comcast.net?subject=Hospitality%20Team
mailto:mom@babyjohanson.com?subject=Music%20Ministry
mailto:kedarby@icloud.com?subject=No%20Name%20Knitters
mailto:marlanorgard01@gmail.com?subject=Meals%20On%20Wheels
mailto:pmorozink@yahoo.com?subject=WACM%20Local%20Mission%20Team
mailto:robtmclark@aol.com?subject=Fishing%20Mission
mailto:indepublisher@comcast.net
mailto:ACThuma@SBCGlobal.net?subject=Education%20and%20Spirtual%20Growth%20-%20July%20Newsletter
mailto:ACThuma@SBCGlobal.net?subject=Education%20and%20Spirtual%20Growth%20-%20July%20Newsletter
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CARING  TOGETHER 

Red Wagon Items Requested for July 
 

Shampoo, Bath Soap, Deodorant, Toothpaste, Toilet Paper, Laundry Soap 

You can leave your donations outside the church in the box by the front door.  

 

Anyone living in School District 200 may receive food two times each month.  If you 

know someone who needs help with food, please encourage them to visit the Food 

Pantry, 1033 Lake Avenue (behind the Dorr Township building), Monday, Wednesday 

or Friday, 9:00 AM to 3:00 PM. 

July Update from the Deacons 

• Deacons will be supplying snacks for the 4 inter-generational 

VBS after the worship service June through September on the 4th 

Sunday of each month. 
• The Deacons are now a part of Microsoft Teams with the help 

of Dave Davis and can use this for meetings instead of Zoom.  
• Session is allowing meetings at the church, but the group 

preferred continuing virtual meetings. For certain meetings, in the 

future, it might be appropriate to meet at the church 
• The Memorial Committee has been chosen and approved by 

session. Members are: Angie Boe, John Moorhouse, Pam Mathison, 

Velma Downes, and Lee Nejdl. The Committee is to be moderated by a deacon and Angie and John decided to 

co-chair. Their 1st meeting was scheduled for 6/21. 
• Memorial trees have been purchased 

and planted in memory of Jane Dahm. 

They are 3 Donald Wyman crabs which 

are planted by the shed as you drive in. 

There will be a plaque placed there saying: 

“These Trees Are Dedicated in Loving 

Memory of Jane A. Kennedy Dahm 1931-

2020”. 

 

 
• Mary Hill requested that the church picture directory be updated and completed. Cindy has met with Deacon 

member Barb Parrish and Mary to begin the process. We will be reviewing it at the next meeting. 

 

Angie Boe 815-338-7782     Pam Moorhouse 815-814-5585     Matt Petrik 815-209-2835  

Sue Epperson 224-293-2295    John Moorhouse 815-236-7408     John Rigby 815-236-1780 

Joyce Maynard 815-338-7265   Barb Parrish 815-338-8112 

 

WACM Notes: Assistance with a gasoline voucher and rental assistance were the most requested items in May 

for WACM's Direct Assistance Program. Community members in need can contact the Direct Assistance Program 

by calling (815) 529-4370.   

Our church is a member of WACM and provides financial support to this ministry. Other churches that are part of 

WACM include  First United Methodist Church, Free Methodist Church, Grace Lutheran Church, McHenry 

County Jewish Congregation, Redeemer Lutheran Church, St. John’s Lutheran Church and St. Mary’s Catholic 

Church. 
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CARING  TOGETHER 

More Earth Care News—Highway Cleanup on July 24  

It’s time once again for a cleanup along the highway near our church campus. On July 24th at 9 a.m. we will be 

walking along Route 47 between Ware and Charles Roads picking up trash. The whole project is usually complete 

in less than two hours, but the more help we have the faster we get done.  If walking the road isn’t for you, 

perhaps you could bring treats and encouragement.  

Please consider joining in this important earth care activity. It’s a small task, but it makes a big difference in 

beautifying our corner of McHenry County and preserving the planet we all call home. For more information 

contact Ray Thuma RPThuma@sbcglobal.net 

PENTECOST SPECIAL OFFERING 

CPJ committee is thrilled to report that we broke the goal thermometer on this second of four 

Special Offerings approved for this year. 22 generous donors contributed $1866 against a $1360 

goal!!! Thank you to all who contributed. 40% of this is retained locally and will be given to the 

Child Advocacy Center for McHenry County to aid them in serving child victims of sexual abuse. 

60% goes to PCUSA to support programs serving children and youth.  

News from the Compassion, Peace and Justice Committee  

You may be aware that in concert with recommendations from our Church Mission Study completed this year as 

part of the Pastoral Search process, the former “Mission Commission” has been renamed and restructured. We 

now call it the Compassion, Peace and Justice Committee or CPJ.  

The committee has established a committee purpose statement which reads as follows: “We go in grace, 

challenged by Christ’s calling to be a church of action, and strengthened by the Spirit to do God’s work and show 

God’s love in the world. We seek to look beyond our walls and beyond ourselves – to see Christ’s image in every 

face, and to transform God’s kingdom. We seek to empower every member of the congregation to share 

in this work.” 

See that last bolded part?! Our goal is to have 100% participation of our congregation in mission 

activities. We know that we all have time, talents and/or treasures to contribute to these efforts. 18 donors 

supported the One Great Hour of Sharing special offering and 22 donors supported the Pentecost Special Offering. 

That is less than half of our members. When we hold a highway or church grounds clean up day we have a handful 

of people who show up to help. We are issuing a call for renewed participation in mission work to all of you!  

We also know that many, if not most of us, are supportive of mission work outside the auspices of the church. CPJ 

would like to conduct a survey to learn where and how our congregation members are serving the community in 

these ways. Look for that survey in a month or two (currently “under construction!”) CPJ is always looking for 

ways to expand our church mission impact in the community and would welcome your ideas about how we can 

help support more compassion, peace and justice in our world!  

Despite the exhortation to be involved and to BE the church, thank you for your faithful support of the mission 

work of our church to date. We just know that there is always more that can be done and we will strive to do this 

work and encourage you to do so as well.  

Jane Dahm Life Celebration—Please join us in celebrating and remembering the 

life of Jane Dahm on what would have been her 90th Birthday at an Open House from 1-3 p.m. 

on Sunday, August 1st at the 1st Presbyterian Church of Woodstock. 

      The family of Jane Dahm 

mailto:RPThuma@sbcglobal.net?subject=Highway%20Cleanup


 

 

 

JULY BIRTHDAYS 

Mark Harter-07/02 

Jordan Rosati-07/02 

Bob Diss-07/03 

Rick Morozink-07/04 

Velma Downes-07/05 

Joyce Maynard-07/05 

Graycn Petrik-07/07 

Sally Wilyat-07/08 

John Nelson-07/11 

Taylor Radtke-07/11 

Collette Spaldon-07/11 

Kameron Vanderplow-07/13 

Cheryl Wormley-07/13 

Sawyer Mass-07/15 

Whitney Mass-07/15 

Parker Williams-07/16 

Noah Lazar-07/17 

Jim Wormley-07/18 

Marshall Happ-07/20 

Sally Nelson-07/20 

Ruth Hunt-07/27 

Sara Botian-07/28 

Ken Maynard-07/29 

Sarah Olesen-07/29 

Marla Rigby-07/30 
 

 JULY ANNIVERSARIES 

Brooke & Pam Mathison-0701 

Tom Schwartz & Lora Totton 

Schwarts-07/05 

Scott & Katherine Greenlee-

07/12 

Lance & Kristen Huber-07/13 

Larry Stanger-07/22 

EmilyStack-07/23 

Fred Strauss-07/26 

CARING TOGETHER 
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Our Thoughts and Prayers are with… 

Pat Davenport, Nick Botian, Tom Schwarz, Sally Wilyat, Jim Higgins, Tim 

Arnold, Velma Downes, George Witczak, Gayle Abrams, Ron Parrish, Paul 

Thuma, Becky Medins, Jonathan and Kimberly Clark, Russ Warye, Candee 

McMahon, Lance Sobczak, Beth Koehler, Rowan King, Loretta Nejdl, the 

Corbin family, and our congregation, as we move into the future. 

Please keep the Knaack family in your prayers as they grieve the death of 

Ron. 

 

Save the Date! 

Thursday, August 26, 8:00am-6:00 PM 

Friday, August 27, 8:00am-4:00 PM 

(items half price beginning at noon) 

Saturday, August 28, 8:00am-Noon 

($5 for all you can fit in a bag) 

We welcome donations of clothing, shoes, purses, jewelry, toys, books, CD’s, 

DVD’s, magazines, linens, dishes, kitchen items, tools, fishing and camping gear, 

baskets, pictures, small appliances, sporting equipment, pet supplies, craft supplies, 

puzzles, games, luggage, gardening supplies, small furniture and ???!!!???!!! Please, 

please, please make sure all items are clean, in working order and have 

no pieces missing. 

You can drop off donations beginning after the service Sunday, August 22, in 

Rooms 1-3, or from 9:00-4:00 Monday August 23, Tuesday, August 24,or 

Wednesday, August 25.  If you need to make special arrangements to get your 

donations to church or to drop them off at other times, please call Joyce Maynard 

at 815-338-7265. 

And volunteer signups will be up at church starting July 18! Please consider giving 

an hour or two to help out this important fundraiser. 



 

 

June Session Highlights 
 

 

Session business was light in 

June, and the meeting finished 

in under an hour.  Likely that is 

a record of some sort! 

 

Ministry Support submitted 

and session approved a series 

of recommendations including: 

 

• The formal dissolution of our pastoral relationship with Rev. Cindy; 

• A Covenant of Closure between FPC and Cindy outlining our post-ministry 

relationship and responsibilities;  

• Approval of the annual Health Reimbursement Arrangement Plan required 

by Blackhawk Presbytery and the IRS, and; 

• Approve facility use request for a gathering in memory of Jane Dahm on 

the afternoon of August 1. 

 

Ministry Support also reported that Vanguard Service will begin cleaning the 

church starting August 23.  

 

Session received Pastor Cindy’s report.  She has provided Mark Bundick with 

information about key files and documents locations. On June 17, Cindy 

officiated a memorial service for Ron Knaack.  The family provided a $150 

donation to church; a motion to place this donation into undesignated 

memorial funds was approved. 

 

The Clerk’s report provided a summary of communication from the disbanded 

PNC regarding specific dates and financial arrangements in Pastor Corbin’s 

terms of call and the use and remaining balance in the PNC Search Fund. Mark 

also read a message from Eric suggesting ideas about how to learn more about 

the people of FPC.  Congregational Life Committee was asked to facilitate 

these plans.  

 

In Other Business, a motion was approved to allow meetings in the building 

without masks if all participants are fully vaccinated.  Masks will no longer be 

required for outdoor gatherings. 

 

 

Next Meeting: (in person): 07/18/2021 11:00 am Regular Session meeting 

 

7 

LEADING TOGETHER  

  

  

 

Session / Committee Chairs 

 
Compassion, Peace & Justice 

Sue Krause 
815-451-538 or 

shkrause1@yahoo.com 
(Awareness, Service) 

 
 

Congregational Life 
Mark Bundick 

815-337-9068 or 
mbundick@comcast.net 

(Hospitality, Fellowship & NOW) 

 

 

Education & Spiritual Growth 
Ray Thuma & Jackie Lawler 

815-338-9780 or 
rpthuma@sbcglobal.net  

(Adult, Youth, Child, 
Intergenerational) 

 

 

Ministry Support 
Bob Clark & Dawn Cook 

847-274-8247 or robtmclark@aol.com  
815-276-3983 or dcook@wcusd200.org 

(Finance, Staff Support, Building 
and Grounds & Stewardship) 

 

 

Worship, Music and Arts 
Chris Nejdl & Lora Totton 

Schwarz 
815-337-1070 or 

cnejdl@hotmail.com 
(Worship Arts, Worship 

Leadership, Audio-Visual) 

 

 

Clerk of Session 
Mark Bundick 

815-337-9068 or 
mbundick@comcast.net 

 
 

mailto:shkrause1@yahoo.com
mailto:mbundick@comcast.net?subject=Congregational%20Life
mailto:rpthuma@sbcglobal.net?subject=Education%20and%20Spiritual%20Growth
mailto:robtmclark@aol.com
mailto:dcook@wcusd200.org
mailto:%20cnejdl@hotmail.com
mailto:mbundick@comcast.net?subject=Clerk%20of%20Session
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Happy Birthday to Us! - 175 Years of FPC in Woodstock 

Our Heritage 
 

The history of a church should include a bit of heritage. Three current families can date their ancestors’ FPC 

membership back more than a century. Vicki Thuma’s great-parents and Jane Dahm’s grandparents, Josephine and 

John Zimpelmann joined the church in 1895. Vicki, her husband, children, grandchildren and niece are members 

today. Jane, her children, grandchildren, and great-grandchildren also are members. Joyce Rigby’s family traces its 

roots back to the early years of the church through her paternal grandmother (Mrs. M.G. Eckert Sr.)  Joyce and one of 

her sons and family are members today.  

 

Having members who choose to be ministers is a blessing. Melinda Gallant was ordained in 1999 and has served as a 

hospital chaplain. Greg Bradshaw who was baptized and confirmed at FPC is the campus pastor of Harvest Bible 

Chapel in Crystal Lake.  

 

Bill Tammeus, retired religion editor for the Kansas City Star and religious writer who grew up in our church, is an 

author and currently contributes to Presbyterian Outlook and other religious publications. Debra Bendis, who was a 

member for more than 20 years, wrote for Christian Century.  

Nominating Committee Update 

Please keep the Nominating Committee in your prayers as they discern God’s plan for leadership at FPC 

Woodstock.  They have already made recommendations to Session to fill vacant Committee classes.  Many thanks 

to those who said “yes.”  At this point they are looking to make nominations for Elder and Deacon positions coming 

available in 2022.  Please prayerfully consider how God is calling your to serve Christ’s church in the coming year(s).  

If you are asked to serve in a particular way, know that your gifts have been noticed and the Committee believes 

the Spirit may be calling you to the ministry of leadership. 

Today in the Mission Yearbook 

Would you like to feel more connected to the larger church?  Are you looking for a devotional resource.  Take a 

look at the PCUSA Mission Yearbook.  Remember those?  Well, now they are available on-line AND it can be e-

mailed directly to you each day.   

Each day includes focuses on a mission project of a PC(USA) 

congregation.  This is a wonderful source of inspiration and 

encouragement. We have so much to be grateful for in 

Christ’s church.  

Also included is a link to the daily lectionary readings and a 

prayer.  

Go to:  www.presbyterianmission.org/yearbook or click on link 

below to take a look. 

Presbyterian Mission Agency Mission Yearbook | Presbyterian 

Mission Agency  

https://www.presbyterianmission.org/yearbook/
https://www.presbyterianmission.org/yearbook/
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JULY REPORT FROM THE MINISTRY SUPPORT TEAM 

 

We are very thankful for Ben Thuma being able to clean the church on a regular basis for the past year during the 

time we were closed to most activities. Ben will be returning to campus this fall. We will be contracting with an 

outside company to perform regular cleaning as we open the church to worship and other activities. We will be 

seeking help to configure the Great Hall as needed for the various events and worships services. 

 

The audio/video upgrades have been completed and we continue to work on improving our ability to broadcast and 

stream events for your enjoyment. 

 

Please be on the lookout for communication about events to say goodbye and thank Pastor Cindy for her service to 

FPC the past two years, and to welcome Pastor Eric as our permanent Solo Pastor. 

Financial recap through May 2021 

 

 

May 2021 Operating Budget 

          

Income 

YTD  
Actual 

YTD  
Budget 

Variance 
vs Budget 

Annual 
2021 

Budget 

Contributions Income $108,603 $108,970 ($367) $187,605 

All Other Income $3,798 $6,345 ($2,547) $32,589 

Total Income    $112,401    $115,315      ($2,913)    $220,194 

       

Expenses      

Staff $53,833 $58,675 ($4,842) $142,626 

All Other Expenses $22,325 $32,705   ($10,380) $103,087 

Total Expense      $76,158      $91,380    ($15,222)   $245,713 

Net Ordinary Income      $36,243      $23,935  $12,309   ($25,519) 

 

YOUR MAIL IS SAFE WITH US 

 In order to enhance the security of our offerings, the church has 

installed a locked mailbox for U.S.P.S. mail deliveries.   
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TOGETHER IN  WORSHIP 

Worship Leadership 

The Hospitality Team and Deacons will be greeting this month.  Please contact Cheryl Wormley or John 

Moorhouse if you would like to assist with this important ministry.  We are looking for Sunday morning 

ushers.  Please contact the office if you are able to serve on a rotating schedule.  Please make a point of 
thanking our Sound Team members. They are working hard to improve our sound system and in-person 

worship experience every Sunday.  

July 2021 News from the Worship Arts Committee 

It's July, and the fireworks are exploding to celebrate our country. We here at First 

Presbyterian could use some fireworks to celebrate our exciting news!  August first will be 

the first service to be led by our new pastor, Eric Corbin. We are welcoming Pastor 

Corbin with open arms, and thankful hearts. 

We are still masking for services, and also while we are singing. This is to help keep those 

who are unvaccinated, especially our children, safe. Also, please register if you are planning 

to attend services so we can maintain a count. 

With grateful hearts we will be bidding good bye to our Interim Pastor, Cindy Carlisle. While she has been here, 

Cindy has led us down uncharted roads with grace and strength. We will always be appreciative for her service to 

our church. Thank you!! 

Diss Family Relocation—It is with sadness that we plan to say farewell to Bob and Gail Diss.  They will 

be moving to Fort Wayne, IN in August to be closer to the grandkids.  We are so grateful for Bob’s music 

ministry and Gail’s service to the church these many years.  They will both be missed.  

Bob’s last Sunday as our Organist/Accompanist will be August 22nd.  Worship will be a special Jazz Worship 

Service, starting at 9:30 AM. In the Great Hall.  Save the date! 

First Intergenerational “VBS” Event—On Sunday, June 27th, our Worship began indoors.  

Following the service, Fred Strauss led the congregation outside to “finish the sermon.”  We formed circles to 

play “hot potato” with globe beach balls.  If you were caught with the ball when the music stopped, you got to say 

one thing you can do to help the environment.  Next everyone came together to keep all 12 globe beach balls in 

the air.  It all concluded with “blizzard” treats prepared by Deacons John and Pam Moorhouse and Evan Kaye.  
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